
 

Monitoring Officer 
Christopher Potter 
 
County Hall, Newport, Isle of Wight PO30 1UD 
Telephone (01983) 821000 
 

 

 

Details of this and other Council committee meetings can be viewed on the 
Isle of Wight Council’s Committee website.  This information may 
be available in alternative formats on request. Please note the meeting will 
be audio recorded and the recording will be placed on the website (except 
any part of the meeting from which the press and public are excluded). 
Young people are welcome to attend Council meetings however 
parents/carers should be aware that the public gallery is not a supervised 
area. 

 
 

Name of meeting STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR RELIGIOUS 
EDUCATION 

Date MONDAY 17 OCTOBER 2022 

Time 4.00 PM 

Venue COUNCIL CHAMBER, COUNTY HALL, NEWPORT, 
ISLE OF WIGHT 

Members of the 
committee 

D Andre (Chairman), C Critchison, L Alexander, 
Augustus, M Bahar, S Bligh, S Brenchley, B Britton, 
A Burt, N Corney, Feltham, E Jeewa, H Kirby, B Miller, 
A Sechiari, C Slade-Carter, Sr Stella, K Thomas and 
N Wilde 

 Democratic Services Officer: Sarah Philipsborn 
democratic.services@iow.gov.uk 

 
  
1. Reflection   
  
2. Apologies for Absence   
  
3. Declarations of Interest   
 
 To invite Members to declare any interest they might have in the matters on the 

agenda. 
 
 
  

Public Document Pack
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https://iow.moderngov.co.uk/uuCoverPage.aspx?bcr=1


4. Minutes  (Pages 5 - 10) 
 
 1.    1.To confirm as a true record the minutes of the meeting held on 27 June 

2022. 
  

2.    To discuss any actions from the minutes 
  

5. Membership Update   
 
 To receive a verbal update on future membership. 

  
6. Election of Vice Chairman from Committee A   
  
7. Draft Annual Report  (Pages 11 - 26) 
 
 To receive a draft Annual Report and to approve this. 

  
8. Self Assessment with NASACRE Self assessment tool   
  
9. Monitoring Report   
 
 To receive a verbal update on the activities of the monitoring group. 

  
10. Review of the Constitution   
 
 To receive a verbal update. 

  
11. Living Difference IV update   
  
12. Future timings of SACRE meetings   
  
13. The possibility of SACRE meetings to be held remotely   
  
14. Work Programme   
  
15. Location of next meeting   
 

 
CHRISTOPHER POTTER 

Monitoring Officer 
Friday, 7 October 2022 
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Interests 
 
If there is a matter on this agenda which may relate to an interest you or your partner or 
spouse has or one you have disclosed in your register of interests, you must declare your 
interest before the matter is discussed or when your interest becomes apparent.  If the 
matter relates to an interest in your register of pecuniary interests then you must take no 
part in its consideration and you must leave the room for that item. Should you wish to 
participate as a member of the public to express your views where public speaking is 
allowed under the Council’s normal procedures, then you will need to seek a dispensation 
to do so. Dispensations are considered by the Monitoring Officer following the submission 
of a written request. Dispensations may take up to 2 weeks to be granted.  
 
Members are reminded that it is a requirement of the Code of Conduct that they should 
also keep their written Register of Interests up to date.  Any changes to the interests 
recorded on that form should be made as soon as reasonably practicable, and within 28 
days of the change.  A change would be necessary if, for example, your employment 
changes, you move house or acquire any new property or land.   
 
If you require more guidance on the Code of Conduct or are unsure whether you need to 
record an interest on the written register you should take advice from the Monitoring 
Officer – Christopher Potter on (01983) 821000, email christopher.potter@iow.gov.uk, or 
Deputy Monitoring Officer - Justin Thorne on (01983) 821000, 
email justin.thorne@iow.gov.uk. 
 

 
Notice of recording 

 
Please note that all meetings that are open to the public and press may be filmed or 
recorded and/or commented on online by the council or any member of the public or press. 
However, this activity must not disrupt the meeting, and if it does you will be asked to stop 
and possibly to leave the meeting. This meeting may also be filmed for live and 
subsequent broadcast (except any part of the meeting from which the press and public are 
excluded).  
 
If you wish to record, film or photograph the council meeting or if you believe that being 
filmed or recorded would pose a risk to the safety of you or others then please speak with 
the democratic services officer prior to that start of the meeting. Their contact details are 
on the agenda papers. 
 
If the press and public are excluded for part of a meeting because confidential or exempt 
information is likely to be disclosed, there is no right to record that part of the meeting. All 
recording and filming equipment must be removed from the meeting room when the public 
and press are excluded. 
 
If you require further information please see the council guide to reporting on council 
meetings which can be found at 
http://www.iwight.com/documentlibrary/view/recording-of-proceedings-guidance-note  
 
All information that is recorded by the council is held in accordance with the Data 
Protection Act 2018.  For further information please contact Democratic Services at 
democratic.services@iow.gov.uk  
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Name of meeting STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR RELIGIOUS 
EDUCATION 

Date and Time MONDAY 27 JUNE 2022 COMMENCING AT 4.00 PM 

Venue ST MARK'S CHURCH, WOOTON BRIDGE, ISLE OF 
WIGHT 

Present Committee A 
Members representing the Roman Catholic Church 
 
 
Members representing non-Christian faiths 
Dr Lionel Alexander 
Mrs Norma Corney 
 
Committee B 
Members representing the Church of England 
Mr Harry Kirby 
 
Committee C 
Members representing the teachers of the Isle of Wight 
Ms Beth Feltham 
 
 
Committee D 
Members representing the Local Authority 
Cllr Debbie Andre 
Cllr Claire Critchison 
 

Also present  
(Non Voting) 

 Ms Sylvia Clare, Val Johnston 

Officers present Mrs Justine Ball and Mrs Sarah Philipsborn 

 
1. Reflection  

 
A reflection was given by Harry Kirby. 
 

2. Apologies for Absence  
 
Ben Britten, Sister Stella and Muhammed Bahar sent their apologies 
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3. Declarations of Interest  
 
None were declared at this stage 
 

4. Minutes  
 
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 23 March 2022 be amended with the 
following change: 
  
(Membership Update to read) Nikki Mobley stood down as SACRE member and 
was thanked for her service. 
  
(Membership update to read) A list of all the vacancies would be populated and 
circulated 
  
RESOLVED: 
  
THAT the minutes of the 23 March 2022 be approved with the above changes. 
  
 

5. Membership Update  
 
It was stated that the Church of England Diocese had been contacted for advice 
regarding members going forward, and it was anticipated that information on 
replacements would come through soon. 
  
A Head Teacher had contacted the SACRE adviser to express interest in being a 
SACRE member and she was hoping to attend the next SACRE meeting in October. 
  
There was currently still no Hindu member of SACRE, but the committee was 
looking to some leads in London to help with this. 
If a Hindu member was to be found who was not from the Island, the possibility of 
attending remotely would be discussed at a future meeting of the SACRE 
  
It was stated that Muhammed Bahar was looking forward to reconnecting with the 
SACRE and was hoping to be at the next meeting. 
 

6. Living Difference IV  
 
The Professional Adviser to the SACRE explained that 2 big launches of Living 
Difference IV had taken place earlier on in the year and that initiatives resulting from 
the launches were being implemented in time for the new school year in September. 
  
The main changes involved the ‘Golden Threads’- belonging, community, special 
and love. These strands were woven through the RE curriculum, from primary 
through to the end of secondary education. The thinking behind the Golden Threads 
was to help ensure that the RE curriculum developed through the use of these 
golden threads, which are present throughout a child’s time at school, and that 
these would help ensure progression in the RE curriculum and continuity within the 
curriculum at secondary school.  
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Pupils were also given the ability to help choose what they studied in the RE 
curriculum through the introduction of pondering time for one unit of their RE. 
  
RE curriculum packs for the primary phase were in the process of being updated 
and made available to teachers. It was stated as an action point that SACRE 
members were able to get an overview of The Bay’s coverage of the Golden 
Threads in their RE curriculum, to help show an example of how the golden threads 
might be used 
  
It was explained that the Hampshire RE Moodle was a very beneficial resource in 
the teaching of RE and that the SACRE Adviser had published a newsletter which 
highlighted all the resources that were available on Moodle. This had been sent to 
all Island Primary Head Teachers and RE Leaders.  
  
It was asked if the Hampshire RE Moodle was available to parents and carers 
involved in home education. It was stated that Moodle was available to all. 
  
The committee discussed how equality and diversity were being promoted through 
the SACRE and Living Difference IV and the SACRE Adviser gave examples of how 
she considered equality and diversity were being promoted in the training and 
resources for RE leaders. 
  
It was stated that when considering equality and diversity, the Committee should not 
only consider how to broaden the thought and concepts of equality and diversity in 
training and resources, but also how accessible the syllabus is to people. It was 
asked if Living Difference was available in larger text, Braille and or other languages 
for example. The SACRE Adviser said that she would ask about this. 
  
Due to donation funding, The Bay had recently managed to buy Ukrainian, Polish, 
Spanish and French Bibles. It was explained to the Committee that the grants for 
funding projects existed in the wider RE world and that in future, a bid could be put 
in to seek funds for RE projects that would benefit the Isle of Wight Schools for 
example. 
  
The subject of reading lists and the GCSE RE curriculum was discussed and how 
RE leads had brought this to the attention of NASACRE. 
  
RESOLVED: 
  
THAT the report be noted. 
  
THAT the Overview on The Bay’s coverage of the ‘Golden Threads’ be sent to 
SACRE members to help show an example of how the ‘Golden Threads’ might be 
used 
  
THAT initiatives be considered to promote the Hampshire RE Moodle to the Island’s 
Home Education Community 
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THAT the SACRE Adviser would find out if Living Difference IV would be available 
in larger text, braille and other languages. 
  
  
 

7. Monitoring Report  
 
It was explained that the Monitoring Group, which fulfilled the statutory requirement 
of the SACRE to monitor the effectiveness of the agreed RE syllabus, consisted of 
Justine, Harry, Beth and Alison and that the group focused on the teaching of RE 
and collective worship within Schools. This year, the monitoring group was doing a 
half day training with primary and secondary schools, to share best practice 
concerning good collective worship. The group had also discussed visits to schools 
to provide advice and monitor the effectiveness of the RE syllabus. 
  
It was deemed important to see if there were volunteers within the SACRE who 
would go into the schools to talk about their faith.  
  
Regarding the group who would review the SACRE Constitution, it was decided that 
Justine, Harry, Sylvia and Norma would undertake this work with the option for 
Debbie to contribute as the forthcoming new Chairman. 
  
The difficulty of recruiting RE teachers to Island Schools was highlighted to the 
Committee, as was the topic of GCSE results for the current cohort. It was the first 
time in 2 years that formal exams were being taken due to the pandemic. 
  
  
RESOLVED: 
  
THAT the report be noted. 
  
THAT the working group on the SACRE Constitution would comprise of Justine, 
Norma, Harry and Sylvia. 
  
THAT volunteers get in touch with Justine about going into schools to talk about 
their faith.           
 

8. Activities of National and Regional RE bodies including South Central SACRE 
hub meetings  
 
Lionel Alexander gave a presentation to the committee about the teaching of 
Judaism and antisemitism in schools and the anticipated programme that the Board 
of Deputies intended to launch next year. 
  
Norma Corney updated the Committee about her attendance at the NASACRE 
conference in June. 
  
RESOLVED: 
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THAT the activities of the above be noted and that the link to the Board of Deputies 
be shared 
 

9. Brief updates or notifications of items to be brought to future meetings  
 
In line with the SACRE constitution, the Committee was told that Beth’s time in the 
Chair had now come to an end, and she was heartily thanked for all her work. It was 
explained that under normal procedures the Vice Chairman would step up to be the 
next Chairman. 
  
RESOLVED: 
  
THAT Debbie Andre takeover the Chair of SACRE from the next meeting as was 
custom for the Vice Chair to assume the Chair after 2 Years. 
  
THAT a new Vice Chairman, from Group A members, be picked at the next SACRE 
meeting, as was custom to alternate the position around the different Groups. 
  
THAT the self-evaluation template be discussed at the October meeting. 
  
THAT the future timings of SACRE meetings be discussed at the October. meeting 
  
THAT the possibility of attending SACRE meetings remotely be discussed at the 
October meeting. 
  
 

10. Date and venue of next meeting  
 
The next meeting to be held on 17 October 16:00 at County Hall, Newport 
 

 
CHAIRMAN 
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Words from the Chair of SACRE 

 

It has been my great privilege to represent secondary schools on the Isle of Wight SACRE 
for a number of years now and, having been the Chair of the Isle of Wight SACRE for four 
years, I am proud to present our Annual Report. The Isle of Wight SACRE is a dynamic 
group who have a passion for and dedication to Religious Education. SACRE seeks to 
ensure all our schools offer the highest provision to enable our children and young people to 
explore their own lives and develop their own thinking based on engaging intellectually with 
a range of perspectives. 

This year we have continued the important work of representing the Island, whether this be 
in person or in virtual meetings, ensuring that the pandemic doesn't stop us from developing 
and supporting schools. 

We have met regularly in 2021-2022, including attending the South Central Hub of SACREs 
and our termly monitoring group, which has been meeting regularly to evaluate the provision 
for Religious Education in our schools. We have also been working alongside our Religious 
Education inspectors in Hampshire to ensure our young people have access to a 
challenging curriculum that suits their needs and helps them develop their own 
understanding of what it means to be religious. 

We are pleased to report that in the last year we were able to provide networks for 
secondary school Religious Education teachers and primary school teachers remotely, 
which allowed the sharing of good practice and professional development for island 
teachers and kept them up to date with Religious Education matters.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all members of the Isle of Wight SACRE for 
their continued commitment to our children and young people. It really is a pleasure to get to 
meet and work alongside so many passionate people who give up their valuable time to 
support the continued development of the subject in order to enable our children and young 
people to experience religious education in a way which has meaning for them.  

I want to extend particular thanks to Sue Cox who has represented Free Churches on the 
Isle of Wight on the SACRE for many years and has now retired and to Nicky Mobley for her 
time and commitment to the SACRE too. The SACRE was lucky to have such committed 
and dedicated members.  

I have great pleasure in commending this report to you. 

  

Beth Feltham Chair of SACRE 
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• Overview 
 
Management of SACRE 
 
SACRE has been supported by a LA clerk since the summer of 2021. In addition, SACRE is 
supported by a Professional Adviser for its activities and monitoring of the syllabus. 
Standards and quality of provision for Religious Education in Isle of Wight Schools are 
regularly reviewed by the SACRE monitoring subgroup which meets each term with the 
Professional Adviser. During 2021/2022, findings have been regularly submitted to the full 
SACRE at the termly meetings. 
 
 
Attendance at SACRE by Committee 2021-2022 
 
Group A:  
 
Faiths represented: 
 
Church of England, Methodist, Free Church, Catholic, Jewish, Buddhist, Hindu, Humanist, 
Bahai, Quaker, Muslim. 
 
Group B: Church of England  
 
Group C: Teachers Liaison Panel  
 
Group D: County Councillors 
 
Attendance  
 
5 October 2021  
 
A: 3 
B: 1 
C: 1 
D: 3 
 
23 March 2022 
 
A: 5 
B: 1 
C: 2 
D: 2 
 
27 June 2022 
 
A: 2 
B: 1 
C: 1 
D: 2 
 
During this year the Sacre has been struggling to find representatives for some vacancies. 
In particular, two of the four Church of England representatives have moved onto other 
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areas of work and this has left two vacancies which have been filled at the end of the 
summer of 2022. There have also been resignations from some group A representatives 
during the period of this report and the primary school Headteacher representative post has 
also become vacant. This has been filled at the end of the summer of 2022. A number of 
representatives have been unable to attend the face to face SACRE meetings, which has 
again affected attendance. In addition, SACRE is still seeking a Hindu representative due to 
the resignation of the existing Hindu representative and is seeking a Sikh representative. 
Increasing the membership of the SACRE will be a priority for 2022-23.  
 
Training for SACRE members: 
 
Training is offered regularly to SACRE members by SACRE officers when there are enough 
new members to require this. The launch of Living Difference IV took place during the 
period covered by this report. SACRE members were encouraged to attend the various 
launch events in order to gain a thorough appreciation of the Locally Agreed Syllabus. 
Training is also offered to all members to refresh their knowledge of SACRE’s role and 
responsibilities. SACRE members are regularly updated through NASACRE information, 
advice and training and the training programme for SACRE members is shared with 
members each term. Members are also encouraged to attend the NASACRE annual 
conference and this year a member of the SACRE attended and reported back to the full 
SACRE. 
 
SACRE Advice to Statutory Bodies 
 
 

1. Adoption and Implementation of the Locally Agreed Syllabus, Living Difference 
IV 

 
Living Difference IV was adopted as the Agreed Syllabus for Religious Education on the 
Isle of Wight in October 2021.  
Much work has continued through the period of this Annual Report to ensure there 
continues to be provision for training head teachers, senior leaders and Religious Education 
leaders as well as ongoing provision for development for teachers in Religious Education in 
all phases of education.  Living Difference IV has been adopted in this academic year and 
virtual conferences for its launch have been offered on three occasions so that as many 
Head teachers, leaders, teachers and members of the SACRE could attend this as possible.  
The conference launches were designed to ensure teachers were introduced to the 
essential elements of the syllabus and could make the changes to their curriculum by 
September 2022. 
 
 

2. Advice to the Local Authority 
 
 
SACRE offers advice to the Local Authority regarding Religious Education. During this 
period, the Agreed Syllabus Conference adopted the revised Locally Agreed Syllabus, 
Living Difference IV. SACRE advised the Local Authority that this syllabus would now be the 
one used in all Isle of Wight Local Authority schools.  
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3. Advice Given to Schools 

 
During this period there have been many professional development opportunities available 
to provide high quality advice to support schools in their consistent implementation of the 
syllabus.  
 

  The professional adviser and the HIAS County Inspector/Adviser for Secondary 
Religious Education have continued to run secondary and primary networks virtually 
through this period. The network meetings have provided advice and support for the 
implementation of Living Difference IV and on managing and leading RE, 
assessment in RE and subject specific CPD. 

  Joint primary, secondary and special school conferences took place during this 
period in the form of three large launch conferences for the new Locally Agreed 
Syllabus, Living Difference IV. Many Isle of Wight schools attended these. 

  SACRE members have been able to resume face to face visits to primary schools 
during this period. This has been done with the professional adviser and reports are 
made to the monitoring group.  

  The professional adviser has written a Religious Education newsletter to primary 
schools to help support them with implementing the new Locally Agreed Syllabus and 
has offered time to schools who need further help with the syllabus through virtual 
one to one short meetings.  

 
Advice given to government and other statutory bodies 
 
The professional adviser has held the position of co-chair of the Association of RE 
Inspectors, Advisers and Consultants (AREIAC) during the period of this report. This 
ensures that SACRE matters and Religious Education locally are part of national 
discussions about the subject.  
 
SACRE monitoring of standards and Quality of Provision of Religious Education 
 
SACRE professional adviser and HIAS inspector/advisers enable SACRE to monitor the 
effectiveness of the Agreed Syllabus in various ways. For example, through study of GCSE 
results, consideration of teacher comments at the SACRE meeting, school monitoring visits 
and training network comments. 
 

a) Public Examinations in 2021 
 
GCSE Full Course Religious Studies examinations did not take place in the summer of 
2021. Grades were awarded on the basis of teacher assessments and no subject level data 
was released to Local Authorities from individual schools during the period covered by this 
report.  
 

b) Progress and attainment in Religious Education not covered by public 
examinations 

 
The Locally Agreed Syllabus emphasises the importance of high-quality Religious 
Education provision for all young people throughout their school life, including non 
examination, core Religious Education for KS4. The end of year expectations for year 10 
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and 11 in Living Difference IV should be used to inform the expectations for the core 
Religious Education courses at KS4. 
SACRE is aware that there remain schools where young people are not able to access their 
entitlement for Religious Education either in part or at all at KS4. This will remain a focus in 
the next academic year.  
 
During this period, the launch of Living Difference IV has ensured that many headteachers 
are aware of their responsibilities and can seek advice about improving provision.  

A regular network for secondary Religious Education heads of department has run during 
this period. These networks bring together secondary teachers across the Island to plan 
together and share good practice. This network meeting, run by the Hampshire County 
Inspector/Adviser for Religious Education, has been an opportunity also to discover where 
there are areas for focus in the subject in Isle of Wight secondary schools. These all help 
the SACRE to monitor the implementation and impact of the Agreed Syllabus, Living 
Difference IV. 

As has been the case for several years, the regular Primary Religious Education network 
meetings have continued to run and have increased from twice a year to three times a year 
and have also been well attended. The training networks and the regular email contact with 
schools have helped SACRE and the local authority working together to know that schools 
have access to training and advice and are able to use Living Difference IV well. Through 
the provision of training and advice, there is progression through KS1, KS2 and onto KS3. 
Teachers in both primary and secondary schools are becoming more confident with 
planning using Living Difference IV. More examples of good practice are emerging, 
especially in primary schools. These have been placed on the RE Moodle for other teachers 
to access freely, for example the exemplar Long Term Plan from Brighstone Primary School 
on the Island.  

The regular Primary Schools' network meetings support the formal training offer and have 
been well attended.  Teachers report that they find the inputs, and the opportunity to share 
good practice, invaluable.  

 
c) The Quality of Religious Education provision in Isle of Wight Schools 

 
Religious Education network meetings and attendance at Inspector/Adviser courses 
indicates that most schools are developing their curriculum to ensure compliance with the 
Locally Agreed Syllabus, Living Difference IV. Time allocation for Religious Education in the 
primary phase is usually good. The syllabus recommends that teachers teach the subject 
and that it is blocked for effective teaching. This is checked on visits and on training or 
subject meetings with schools. In the secondary phase time allocation for all pupils in KS3 is 
generally good and is discussed at network meetings with advice provided. SACRE has 
continued to monitor the teaching of core Religious Education and public examination 
Religious Education at KS4 through network meetings and has offered advice and support 
on this to schools. It will continue to be a focus going forward. More monitoring visits and 
subject meetings to monitor this are planned this next academic year.  
 

d) Withdrawal from Religious Education 
 

24 Isle of Wight schools completed a survey from a range of primary, secondary and special 
schools. The number of children withdrawn from all or parts of Religious Education and 
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Collective Worship were very, very low with nearly all children in attendance. The reasons 
were mainly due to parental personal belief.  
 

e) Complaints about Religious Education 
 

No complaints have been received about Religious Education during the period of this 
report.  

 
f) SACRE support to schools 

 
The Hampshire RE Moodle is offered to schools through Hampshire Inspection and 
Advisory Service and is an online platform where materials written by SACRE advisers and 
the Hampshire steering groups can be made available to teachers. This is in addition to the 
materials available to teachers on the RE Curriculum website.  
 
The Hampshire County RE Curriculum centre continues to support the work of teachers 
across Hampshire and the Isle of Wight. The RE Curriculum centre has written and sold 
packs to help teachers deliver high quality Religious Education on a wide variety of 
concepts. Considerable time has had to be given to making adjustments to all packs 
following the adoption of Living Difference IV as the Locally Agreed Syllabus by the RE 
centre manager, Lydia Revett. She continues to be available to offer guidance and to direct 
teachers to the latest materials to ensure the thorough implementation of Living Difference 
IV. 
 
In the period of this report, SACRE advisers have spent a great deal of time, together with 
the RE centre manager, updating materials on the Hampshire RE Moodle and the HIAS RE 
website.  
 

Collective Worship 
 

Monitoring Collective Worship is a focus area for the SACRE and during the period of this 
report it was decided to look at Collective Worship as well as RE on school visits. During 
this period, the SACRE also asked for training on Collective Worship to be available to 
schools in 2022-23 and this has been organised now for all schools. 
 
There has been advice and support from the Professional Adviser for schools on Collective 
Worship and there are advice materials available from the Hampshire RE centre which 
schools can purchase for further advice. An action point to support and monitor Collective 
Worship across schools has been included in the SACRE’s 3 year Action plan.  

 
There have been no complaints received regarding Collective Worship this academic year. 

 
Determinations 

 
There have been no applications for Determinations in Collective Worship during this past 
year.  
 
Links with other bodies  
 
The Island SACRE is a member of NASACRE and has access to the support offered by 
NASACRE in its annual programme of training.  
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The SACRE has close links with Portsmouth and Winchester Church of England Diocese 
and the local faith groups on the Island. For example, several members attended the Visit 
my Mosque initiative on the Island held in 2022.  
The Island SACRE always attends the termly meeting of the South Central SACRE hub 
which has members from many of the South Coast’s SACREs who meet together and share 
best practice.  
 
 
Support for the SACRE 

 
SACRE continues to be well supported by the RE inspectors from Hampshire.  
Their wide-ranging experience, combined with their involvement in national initiatives, 
ensures that the Isle of Wight SACRE, and the Local Authority, are well briefed and kept up-
to-speed with initiatives.  
 

 
SACRE's Development Plan is reviewed at each meeting and the latest version is attached 
here (Annexe 2).  This enables SACRE to monitor if, and how, it's achieving its stated aims 
at supporting schools in RE. SACRE continues to be well supported by the LA through an 
allocated budget.   
 
 

 
Summary 

 
As last year, through continued links with Hampshire, SACRE has benefited from the 
support of the two Hampshire RE inspector/Advisers; one of whom is designated as the 
Professional Adviser to SACRE.  Their expertise and advice continue to be invaluable in 
supporting SACRE fulfil its statutory duties.   
 
The Clerk continues to act as a link between SACRE and schools and representatives of 
different faiths. SACRE members are engaged with visiting schools as well as supporting 
training for teachers.  Church of England Diocesan networks also run on the Isle of Wight 
for subject leaders in Church Schools. Some of these teachers also attend the LA network 
meetings.  All schools are teaching the Locally Agreed Syllabus Living Difference III. 
 
The Isle of Wight SACRE continues to have a strong sense of team spirit, commitment and 
cooperation. Meetings are held in an open, frank, manner. The four groups of SACRE 
ensure SACRE is able to meet its statutory responsibilities 
 
 
 

Page 18



Annexe 1 
 
 

SACRE Membership 
 

 
SACRE Membership July 2021 

 
 

Committee A   
 
Members representing the “Free Churches” 
 
Rev. Mike Hackleton    (Methodist) 
 
Two members representing the Roman Catholic Church 
 
Sister Stella Kelly 
Mrs Alison Burt 
 
Members representing non-Christian faiths 
 
Dr. Lionel Alexander     (Jewish faith) 
Mrs Anne Sechiari    (Buddhist) 
Sylvia Clare      (Buddhist) 
Mr Simon Bligh    (Humanist) 
Mrs Norma Corney    (Baha’i) 
Mr Ebrahim Jeewa/ Mr. Abdul Basith (Muslim) 
Mr Noel Wilde     (Quaker) 
      (Methodist)    
 
 
 Committee B (4 members in total) 
Representing the Church of England 
Mr Harry Kirby 
Mrs Beryl Miller  
 
 
Committee C (4 members in total) 
Representing the teachers of the Isle of Wight.  Nominated by appropriate groups. 
 
Secondary Miss Beth Feltham  Sandown Bay Academy  
Primary Mrs Kirstie Thomas  Cowes Primary School 
  Mrs Nicky Mobley  All Saints Church of England Primary School 
  Mrs Claire Carter  Medina House school  
 
 
Committee D (4 members in total) 
Representing the Local Authority. Two elected Members. Two nominated by the 
Director of Education   
 
Cllr Debbie Andre 
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Cllr Claire Critchison     
Mr. Stuart Brenchley  Christ the King College  
Mr Alex Augustus    Principal St Francis Academy  
 
In attendance 
 
Sarah Philipson    Clerk 
Justine Ball  RE Inspector (Primary)  Adviser
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Isle of Wight SACRE 3 year Action Plan for SACRE 2021,2022,2023: to be reviewed at each monitoring group 
meeting and progress reported to each SACRE meeting through Monitoring Group Report. SACRE review Action Plan annually as part of annual 
report 

 
No.  Actions Who Target 

completion 
date 

Intended outcomes Status and 
RAG rating 

1.  Maintaining SACRE  Effectiveness and Leadership 

1.1 SACRE to meet once each term and be quorate 
SACRE Professional  
Adviser and SACRE 

Clerk 
Once each term For Isle of Wight SACRE to be 

effective 

Green 

1.2 

Representative appointments to all four groups of 
SACRE to be in place 

 
 

 
SACRE Professional  
Adviser and SACRE 

Clerk 
 
 

When necessary 
 
 
 

For Isle of Wight SACRE to be 
effective 

 
 
 
 
Amber 

1.3 Introductory training offered to new SACRE members 
SACRE Professional  

Adviser 
 

When necessary For Isle of Wight SACRE to be 
effective 

 
Amber 

1.4 Regular training offered to all SACRE members 
regarding new national initiatives relevant to RE 

SACRE Professional  
Adviser 

 

When necessary 
 

For Isle of Wight SACRE to be 
effective 

 
Green 

1.5 
SACRE Members appointed to attend  South Central 

SACRE RE Hub once each term and NASACRE AGM 
and other events as deemed fitting by SACRE 

SACRE Professional  
Adviser 

SACRE Chair and Vice 
Chair and SACRE Clerk 

 

Various 

For Isle of Wight SACRE to be 
effective and take active part  in 

NASACRE and SACRE events  in 
the region 

 
Green 

1.6 
SACRE engage in monitoring Collective Worship across 

the county and identify examples of best practice in 
secondary, primary and special schools 

 
Monitoring Group with 
SACRE Professional  

Adviser & SACRE Chair 
and Vice Chair 

 

Monitoring Group 
report to SACRE 

meetings 

For Isle of Wight SACRE to be 
effective 

 
 
Amber 

1.7 SACRE monitor withdrawal from RE and Collective  Monitoring Group For Isle of Wight SACRE to be  
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Worship and develop guidance for IoW schools Monitoring Group with 
SACRE Professional  

Adviser & SACRE Chair 
and Vice Chair 

 
 

report to SACRE 
meetings 

effective  
Green 

1.8 Introducing new SACRE clerk to the SACRE and  
induction training developed for the role. 

Professional Adviser 
and Chair and Vice 

Chair. 

Reviewed once 
each term 

For Clerk to feel supported by 
SACRE and to identify and meet 

any gaps in provision. 

Amber 
 
 
 

1.9 SACRE Self Evaluation SACRE  Reviewed once 
each year 

For Isle of Wight SACRE to be 
effective 

Amber 
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 Actions Who Target 

completion 
date 

Intended outcomes Status 
and RAG 

rating 
 

2. 
 

Implementation and monitoring the effectiveness of the Agreed Syllabus : Living Difference III 
 

2.1 
Monitoring Group to meet once each term and report 

to each following SACRE meeting 

 
SACRE Clerk and SACRE 
Professional Adviser with 
SACRE Monitoring Group  

 

 
 

Once each term 
 

For Isle of Wight SACRE to be 
effective Green 

2.2 

Monitoring visits to take place in schools 

 
SACRE Clerk and SACRE 
Professional Adviser with 
SACRE Monitoring Group  

 

 
Once each term 

This and other data (e.g. annual  
ascertain provision of RE in Isle of 
Wight Schools & overall findings 

presented to SACRE 

Green 

2.3 
Monitoring and reporting of GCSE results 

 

SACRE Monitoring Group 
and SACRE Professional 

Adviser 

 
Once each year 

 

Verified results to have been 
considered by Monitoring group once 
each year and findings presented to 

SACRE 

Green 

2.4  
Monitoring in-service Professional Educational 

opportunities attended by teachers: 
(i) Feedback from teachers on need 
(ii) Uptake of IoW RE Networks and other 

Hampshire courses (primary and 
secondary and special) 

 

SACRE Monitoring Group 
and SACRE Professional 

Adviser 
 

Once each term 
Analysis of data including feedback 

from teachers on courses undertaken 
by inspector/Advisers 

Green 

2.5  
Monitoring group reporting on Ofsted Visits to Isle of 

Wight Schools mentioning or inferring messages 
about religious education 

 

SACRE Monitoring Group 
and SACRE Professional 

Adviser 
 

Once each term Analysis of information from Ofsted 
inspections of Isle of Wight Schools Green 

2.6 
Monitoring group reporting on other HIAS visits 
made to schools revealing information about RE 

 
SACRE Monitoring Group 
and SACRE Professional 

Adviser 

Once each term Analysis of information from HIAS 
school visits to Isle of Wight Schools Green 

2.7 Monitoring withdrawal from RE and Collective 
Worship through annual questionnaire – ensuring 

that this is received in schools by the right person to 

SACRE Clerk and SACRE 
Professional Adviser with 
SACRE Monitoring Group  

Once each year Analysis of questionnaire reported to 
SACRE Green 
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complete  
No.  Actions Who Target 

completion 
date 

Intended outcomes Status 
and RAG 

rating 
 

3. 
 

Meeting training needs of Isle of Wight teachers and school leaders 
 

3.1 

 
 
 

Review professional education offer through a 
questionnaire to teachers 

 
 

 
Isle of Wight 

Inspector/Advisers 
 

 
Spring term 2022 

 

 
Identify and meet any gaps in current 

professional education provision 
 

Red 

3.2 
 

Be aware of professional education offer across partner 
and neighbouring SACREs 

 
 

Isle of Wight 
Inspector/Advisers 

 
 

ongoing Identify and meet any gaps in current 
professional education provision 

 
Green 

 

3.3 

 
 

Support on-going development of an annual pattern of 
professional education for: 

 
(i) New RE leaders in primary schools 
(ii) Experienced RE leaders in primary schools 
(iii) NQT, HoD and other specialist courses 
(iv) Courses for non-specialist secondary teachers 

of RE 
(v) special education teachers 
(vi) Subject booster opportunities available 
(vii) Governor training  

 
Isle of Wight 

Inspector/Advisers 

 
ongoing 

 

ensure pattern of professional 
education is relevant and well timed Green 

3.4 

 
Ensure a rolling programme of briefing for head 

teachers and separately for governors regarding Living 
Difference III across the Isle of Wight 

 

 
Isle of Wight 

Inspector/Advisers 
 

 
ongoing 

 
 

For Isle of Wight teachers at all 
stages of their careers to have 

access to high quality appropriate 
professional education opportunities 

 
 

Working 
through 
HIAS 

School 
Improveme
nt Partner 
for the IoW 
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No.  Actions Who Target date Intended outcomes Status 

and 
RAG 
rating 

 
4. 

 
Resourcing Living Difference III 

 

4.1 
Ensure teachers in primary, secondary and special 
schools have access to resources to support the 

teaching of Living Difference III 

 
Isle of Wight RE 

Inspectors/Advisers, Isle of 
Wight Curriculum RE Centre 

manager and SACRE 
members and teachers 

 

Relevant publications available for 
teachers at all key stages to enhance 

the teaching of RE with Living 
Difference III 

Green 

4.4 

Review KS4 provision in secondary schools especially 
non examination courses in light of developments with 

GCSE 
 

Isle of Wight County RE 
Inspector/Adviser 

Progress on 
these 

elements 
reviewed 

annually by 
Monitoring 

group Ensure all young people have access 
to Good Quality RE at KS 4 and able 

to receive their entitlement for RE. 
Amber 

 
5. 

 
SACRE Youth Voice 

 Development of SACRE Youth Voice Inspector/Advisers, SACRE 
Chair and members 

 
Ongoing 

through the 
period of this 
development 

plan 
 

 Red – in 
progress 

5.1 Summer SACRE Youth Voice conference to take place 

 
Inspector/Advisers, SACRE 

Chair and members 
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